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Question: 
 
Senator LUDLAM: I refer to matters that I have put on notice and had some responses. I put 
a set of questions to the Department of the Environment relating to a 170-hectare parcel of 
land at Point Peron, south of Perth in Western Australia. The environment department, as is 
proper, referred me to Finance. The 170-hectare parcel of land at Point Peron was transferred 
from the Commonwealth to the state of Western Australia on the condition that it was 
preserved as a reserve and used only for recreation and parklands. Are you aware of that 
precinct? .... 
Mr Smith: Legal advice was obtained in 2000.  
Senator LUDLAM: By whom?  
Mr Smith: By the Department of Finance and Administration.  
Senator LUDLAM: Has that ever been put into the public domain?  
Mr Smith: I could not say whether it has or not.  
Senator LUDLAM: I am not asking you to do it tonight; would you take on notice whether 
that legal advice has been made public.  
Mr Smith: I will take it on notice and search, but I am not sure I will be able to find out for 
sure.  
Senator LUDLAM: I am not asking you to table it tonight, but you should at least know 
whether it is a public document or not. Anyway, you have undertaken to take that on notice. 
What was the trigger for that advice being sought? 
........ 
Senator LUDLAM: Has the Western Australian government approached the 
Commonwealth to alter its original agreement, or is it your contention that they would not 
need to?  
Mr Smith: In 2000 they approached the government and the government responded in a 
letter that said we had no legal rights.  
Senator LUDLAM: Could you table a copy of that letter for us?  
Mr Smith: I do not have a copy with me, but I will take that on notice.  
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Answer: 
 
A copy of the letter dated 30 November 2000 from the then Department of Finance and 
Administration to the Western Australian Department of Transport is provided at  
Attachment A. The legal advice referred to in the letter has not been made public. 
 
 
 








